QUARTERLY ISSUES PROGRAMS LIST FOR STATION - WFXX APRIL 1 - JUNE 30, 2023

PLACED IN THE PUBLIC FILE - JULY 10, 2023

SECTION 1 - ISSUES

The station has identified the following issues pertaining to our community this quarter:

1. Community Affairs

SECTION 2 - RESPONSIVE PROGRAMMING

WFXX has broadcast the following programming with the referenced identified issues

1. Community Affairs

APRIL

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on April 13 at 4:09 pm Covington County EMA Frank Schafer was interviewed for 15 minutes about the county's new NIXLE communication program. This new technology provides for direct communications between municipalities, police departments, local school systems and other emergency responders to every single listener who signs up. Schafer added that it is a secure and authenticated program and is free to everyone. NIXLE alerts include severe weather warnings, public safety alerts as well as community advisories customized to the listeners location. To sign up all anyone has to do is text 888777 to begin receiving alerts. Shafer advised listeners to visit the website for complete information at www.nixle.com.

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on April 25 at 5:05 pm Dr. Lynn McCrory, administrator at local nursing/assisted living home Savannah Terrace, was interviewed for 10 minutes about the immediate need for additional personnel. These new jobs are a result in increased patient numbers and has become a great need for the community. Positions are available in resident care, dietary and housekeeping services. Savannah Terrace provides a great service for all area citizens and the jobs available all offer great compensation and benefits. Listeners were asked to call Savannah Terrace in Andalusia at 334-222-0494 for additional information.

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on April 28 at 5:05 pm Jan White, shared with listeners that Crossover Ministry will hold its Annual Banquet on Tuesday, April 29, at 6:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall of the First Baptist Church in Opp. The guest speaker for the evening will be Dr. Kevin Wilburn, pastor of First Baptist Church in Andalusia. The banquet will feature special music and an update on the ministry. Tickets cost \$25 per person and can be purchased at the Crossover office in Opp or White, McClung and Barber's office in Andalusia. The mission of Crossover Ministry is to provide a Christian recovery solution for substance abuse and addiction through the use of education, work, counseling, and the knowledge of Jesus Christ to help people rebuild their lives and their communities. Crossover Ministry opened its door in January 2005 and it is located on Highway 52 East of Opp. It's a six-month residential program offered free of charge to our clients and their families. Sponsorships from individuals and businesses will be listed in the banquet program. Call the Crossover Ministry office at 493-1030 for more information.

MAY

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on May 12 at 5:07 pm Paula Harr, board member for the Covington Arts Council, was interviewed for 11 minutes about the group's upcoming show and season ticket sales. Next Friday night the group 7 Bridges: The Ultimate Eagles Experience tribute band will be in concert at the LBW Dixon Center for the Performing Arts. Tickets are on sale now and available at The Andalusia Star News and Harold's Furniture. This is the final performance of the 2023 performance season but season tickets are reduced for next season, which will include at least 2 major concerts. For more information, contact any Covington Arts Council member or call 334-300-2483.

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on May 20 at 5:11 pm Jodie Williams, local director for Southern Care Hospice in Evergreen, shared about opportunities to help others over the summer months, particularly high school age listeners. Williams said that at Southern Care Hospice, there are a lot of ways you can get involved in volunteering, and the rewards of doing something for somebody else far out ways the satisfaction of any time that you give. At Southern Care Hospice, there are a variety of programs you can choose from; patient and family support, helping to answer phones at the office, helping at community events such as health fairs, and festivals. Other needs include making blankets for the patients, baking homemade bake goods, and helping to do yard work such as cleaning flower beds and cutting grass for a patient. There is also a Teen Volunteer Program for high school students that are 16 or older, a great way for them to receive community service hours for applying for college scholarship applications. Williams said for those interested in becoming a Southern Care Hospice Volunteer call her at 251-216-4349 for more information.

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on May 25 at 5:08, Katie King, Director of Student and Community Engagement for LBW Community College in Andalusia, was interviewed for 11 minutes about the upcoming Camp LBW. King said this will be the 2nd annual Camp LBW and it will be held on the Andalusia campus July 24-27 8 am until 1 pm Monday through Thursday. King said campers will enjoy activities taught by the LBW faculty and staff, including robotics, art, music, building, athletics, creative writing, cooking and much more. Cost for the entire week is \$100 per camper and is for rising 4th through 6th graders throughout the Fox 107 listening area. Registration is now underway and King urged listeners to call her for more information at 334-881-2236, or email her at kking@lbwcc.edu.

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on May 31 at 4:03 pm Jed Blackwell, Director of Operations at South Alabama Regional Airport was interviewed for 13 minutes about the expansion currently taking place at the airport municipal buildings. The new restaurant, The Blade and Wing Airport Cafe, is now open and serving lunch to the general public. Also, Dyncorp, a company that maintains and repairs military helicopters, is currently expanding for the 3rd time since it's opening in November of 2018. All applicants should go through Blackwell at Operations. For more information call 334-222-6598.

JUNE

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on June 9 at 5:03 pm Andalusia Rotary Club founding member, Dr. Jim Krudop, was interviewed for 15 minutes about the original Andalusia World Championship Domino Tournament and the role the founder, Dr. Charles Tomberlin, played in getting the name trademarked and bringing in celebrities for the first several years. He also stressed the importance of getting younger players involved to help plan for the future. The 47th Annual World Championship Domino Tournament is scheduled for Friday and Saturday, July 7-8. For more information visit the website at www.worldchampionshipdomin.com.

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on June 13 at 4:09 pm Andalusia Rotary Club member Barry Outlaw was interviewed about the benefits of supporting the Andalusia World Championship Domino Tournament. The Rotary Club gives back an average of \$40,000 per year with money primarily raised from the domino tournament. Local groups benefitting include: Andalusia Police Dept., Andalusia Public Library, Covington Historical Society, Andalusia Humane Society, all local and county schools, Meredith's Miracles, Covington County Child Advocacy, Crossover ministry and many other local church's benefit ministries. The 47th Annual World Championship Domino Tournament is scheduled for Friday and Saturday, July 7-8. For more information visit the website at www.worldchampionshipdomin.com.

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on June 15 at 5:06 pm Covington Electric Cooperative Communications Director Patty Seay provided information to listeners concerning power outages throughout the Fox 107 listening area after powerful thunderstorms moved across South Alabama and Northwest Florida yesterday afternoon. Seay said crews worked late into the night making repairs and restoring as many outages as they could before stopping to adhere to safety regulations. More than 5,400 CEC members were without power, and crews were back working first thing this morning. Although nearly 1,000 members remain without power, Seay said the restoration process will continue until all outages are cleared. She wanted to assure listeners who are still without power that they are working as hard as possible to restore everyone's power, and advised everyone to stay far away from any and all downed power lines and always use generators according to the manufacturer's guidelines. Seay concluded by thanking their hard working crews, along with everyone for their patience and encouraging words. Listeners were told to visit the website www.covington.coop/outages.com for additional information.

"The Jim Walker Show" - Broadcast on June 30 at 5:13 pm Andalusia Rotary Club member Barry Outlaw was interviewed for 12 minutes about the Andalusia World Championship Domino Tournament's annual Fantastic Domino Sweepstakes, a yearly event featuring a \$15,000 cash prize. Tickets may be purchased from any Rotary Club member for \$100, and that pays for a steak dinner for 2 at the benefit auction. It is limited to the first 500 ticket buyers and ends with a random drawing for the grand prize winner. Additional door prizes will be given away during the annual benefit auction. The money raised from ticket sales funds the over \$40,000 given away by the club to local charities. The 47th Annual World Championship Domino Tournament is scheduled for Friday and Saturday, July 7-8. For more information visit the website at www.worldchampionshipdomin.com.